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	St Laurence’s Catholic Primary School

 Newsletter
Friday 8th February 2019


	‘Developing our gifts and talents for the good of all’

Contact us

Tel: 0151 546 4733              Email: stlaurence@knowsley.gov.uk     Twitter: @slaurences 

Website: www.stlaurences.co.uk
It’s good to be green!

Our target for this academic year is 97%.
Our attendance last week was 95.1%. We need to continue trying to get in every day to make sure our learning is taking place.  Please try to get your child in on time for school every day as every minute counts!!

Green (G) = 97%+,      Amber (A) = 95% or 96%,    Red (R) = Less than 95%
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PTFA Valentines Disco
Our new PTFA have organised a Valentines Disco for our children on Wednesday 13th February from 5.30pm till 7.00pm.  Tickets will be available from the office from Monday priced at £3.00.  This will cover entrance into the disco, a hot dog and a drink.  There are 120 tickets maximum – these will be sold on a first come first served basis. Sweets and drinks will be available to purchase on the night as well as other special valentines treats. 

This is the PTFAs first event and we hope that parents will be able to support any future events that they plan.  

Kirkby Collaborative

Attending school every day is important if our children are going to learn and enjoy school.  As a collaborative of schools from the Kirkby area, we are taking part in weekly competitions to see which school has the best attendance. We will update you each week on the winning school via our newsletter.   We hope that you will help us to try and win Kirkby Attendance winner. 

So far we have been winners week beginning 7th January and 3rd Week beginning 14th January.  Help us to maintain this good record across our Kirkby schools. 
Height and Weight

Our reception children will have their height and weight checked on Tuesday by the School Nurse service. 
CLC

Year 6 will have the CLC in their classes on Wednesday looking at Programming and Gaming.  We hope they have an enjoyable day. 
Sports News
Some of our children will be attending a Boccia competition on Wednesday morning with Mr Cushion – we wish them the best of luck. Well done to our Year 4 boys who took part in the Everton Football tournament on Wednesday afternoon.  The children were a credit to their teachers and families. 
 Southdene Holiday Club

There will be a February Holiday Club running in Southdene Community Centre during February half term, 9am till 2pm each day.  Children will be taking part in sports activities, team building tasks, skills development and learning communication skills. Contact KABS Kirkby1 on Facebook.  There are 25 places available.   
Politeness Trophy

Well done to Darcie Pritchard who was the winner of our Politeness trophy this week.  Darcie has lovely manners and always displays all of our school rules every day.
Fire Station visit

Class 1L will be visiting Bootle Fire Station and museum on Tuesday 12th February. The cost of the trip is £6.00 which can be paid to the office.  We hope the children have fun learning about the different types of fire engines that we have used over the years.

Sleep
This week we have been talking to our children about the importance of having enough sleep during the night.  We have encouraged them to try to go to sleep straight away and turn off their tablets and games as this can affect their brain during the night.  Not getting enough sleep is affecting some of our children and they aren’t concentrating as fully as they should be.  Please encourage your child to think about their use of games etc. during their bedtime. Your support for this would be greatly appreciated. 

Valentines Coffee Afternoon
Mrs Waring and our Mini Vinnies are organising a Valentines Coffee Afternoon on Thursday 14th February for any parents and children who wish to attend. Any money donated will be given to one of our nominated charities. Please join us.
If any parents are able to donate any cakes to our cause we would be appreciated. 
Golden table Winners

As part of our rewards systems in school we reward those children who show good manners, respect and help out during dinner hour.  Every fortnight 12 children from across the infants and juniors will be rewarded by sitting on a specially decorated golden table.  These nominations are made by the dinner ladies and kitchen staff. Infant and junior winners for this week’s tables are listed below – Well Done everyone: Infants – Lily Dean, Charlie Colleran, Ryan Langstaff, Ebony Edwards, Neve Ryder, Adam Burgess, Harry Birchall, Iylah May Cameron, Leah Ledson, Lottie Beaumont, Amelia McPadden, Breeze Burkett
Juniors – Ava Richards, Kai McDermott, Susan Bradley, Ethan Reynolds, Louie Williams, Nina Godfrey, Christopher Lawless, Crystal Harrison, Joe Franklin, Kayden Chean, Aaron Cullen, Eva Lily Cain. 
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Stars of the Week
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RS –Jacob Lannigan               RL – Jayden Tunstall
1S – Erin Robinson                1L – Iylah May Cameron 

2S – Tyler Instone                2L – Louie Barrett
                           3S –Kayden Chean                3L – Tilly Nealy
4S –Adam Gibney                          4L – Ryan Richards 

5S –Natalie Jones O’Neill                 5L – Callum Wilson                   

6S – Alicia Murphy                 6L- Olivia Ferguson
                         Motty – Our Maths of the day Mascot has gone home this week with Erin Robinson


	Dates for your diary

Tuesday 12th February  - Reception Height and Weight checks

Wednesday 13th February – Year 6 CLC day,      Valentines Disco,      Boccia Competition 

Friday 15th February – Break up for half term 3.15pm

Monday 25th February  - Return to school 8.40am,   Class 4S begin swimming

Wednesday 27th February – Year 3 Judo starts 3.15pm

Thursday 28th February – Year 3 Liturgy 9.30am,    Year 2 Road Safety,    Year 4 Parents Meeting in church with Father Sean 4pm

Thursday 7th March – Spring Parents Evening 4pm till 7.30pm,    Year 4 Parents Meeting in church with Father Sean 4pm



	To all our children and families… Have a lovely weekend.

Miss Carroll and all the staff of
 St Laurence’s School


	Extra-Curricular Activities:  Please see our weekly timetable for our clubs before, during and after school.  


	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	*SCHOOL LIBRARY – Year 3

12.30pm

*LEGO/GAMES CLUB – Year 2

1.00pm

*HIGH FIVES – 

Year 5 and 6 

3.15 – 4.15pm

(Exit from Red doors at front of school)

*CHANGE4LIFE – 

Years 1 and 2

3.15 – 4.15pm


	*CHESS – 

Key Stage 2

3.15 – 4.15pm

(Exit from main office doors)

* FOOTBALL –

Year 3 and 4 

3.15 – 4.15pm 

(Red Doors at the front)

*GIRLS FOOTBALL – Key Stage 2

3.15 – 4.15pm

(Red Doors at the front)


	*CROSS COUNTRY – Years 3 – 6

12.00pm

* SCHOOL LIBRARY – Year 4

12.30pm

*DANCE – 

Key Stage 1

3.15 – 4.15pm 

(Exit from main office doors)


	* FOOTBALL –

Year 5 and 6

3.15 – 4.15pm 

(Red Doors at the front)

*FOOTBALL – 

Year 2

3.15 – 4.15pm

(Exit from main office doors)


	*CROSS COUNTRY – Years 3 – 6

12.00pm

*SCHOOL LIBRARY – Year 5 AND 6

12.30pm

*DANCE – 

Key Stage 2

3.15 – 4.15pm 

(Exit from main office doors)




